	Friends of Cherry Orchard Jubilee Country Park

	Meeting:
	The Annual General Meeting of the Friends of Cherry Orchard Park

	Date:
	Wednesday 8th July 2015

	Time:
	7:30 pm  - 9:00 pm

	Place:
	Grove Wood Primary School.


MINUTES 
1. Welcome and Apologies for Absence
The Acting Chair welcomed members of the Friends group and members of the public to the meeting.  She welcomed and introduced Councillor Jo McPherson, RDC Portfolio Holder for the Environment and Marcus Hotten, RDC Assistant Director Environmental Services and Neil Sumner from Essex Wildlife Trust.
The Acting Chair went on to introduce committee members to those present.
Apologies for absence were received from Richard Bond, Nick Cornish and Angie Coxon.
2. Minutes
The Acting Chair proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 9th July, 2014, (previously distributed to members, available on the website and at the meeting) be accepted as a true record.
Member Sue Harper seconded the proposal.
The minutes were signed.  
3. Chairperson’s Report
The Acting Chair gave her report for the year, attached.
The Secretary thanked the Acting Chair for her report and proposed that the report be accepted.
Member Sally Scott seconded the proposal.
The Acting Chair’s report was accepted.
4. Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer gave her report for the year, attached.
The Acting Chair thanked the Treasurer for her report and proposed that the report be accepted.
Member Pat Wall seconded the proposal.
The Treasurer’s report was accepted.
5. Election of Officers
The meeting confirmed the acceptance of four nominees for the officer posts. The Acting Chair explained that other nominations were invited in the letter to members in early June, but none were received by the deadline.
The nominations:
Chair: Jill Ewing
Vice Chair: Chris Taylor
Treasurer: Mo Taylor
Secretary: Penny Down
Stephanie Holt proposed that the nominees be appointed.
Member Anne Jenrick seconded the proposal.
Members voted by show of hands. The nominees were appointed.
New Committee Member
The Chair proposed that members ratify Stephanie Holt’s place on the committee.
Member Sue Harper seconded the proposal.
Stephanie Holt’s place on the committee was ratified.
6. Subscription
The Treasurer proposed that the annual subscription of £5 per household is unchanged for a further year.
Committee Member Sandie Bevan-Jones seconded the proposal.
The subscription for the year remains at £5.
7. Objectives for the coming year – results of survey.
The Vice Chair outlined the results of the survey under four headlines in each of the two categories.
Future developments and maintenance of the park – high importance was given to the following
1. Development and improvement of wildlife habitats
2. Path Maintenance and improved access
3. Cleanliness, provision of litter/dog waste bins
4. Improved signage
What the Friends of Cherry Orchard Park should focus on – high importance was given to the following:
1. Communication – maintaining a flow of information for members of FOCOP
2. Communication -  maintaining a dialogue with RDC Councillors and Officers
3. Supporting and applying for grants
4. Investing membership fees wisely
The Vice Chair proposed that the Friends of Cherry Orchard Park should focus their efforts for the coming year on the wishes of its members as indicated by the survey.
The Chair seconded the proposal.
Members voted by show of hands. The proposal was accepted.  The Friends of Cherry Orchard Park will focus their efforts for the coming year on the wishes of its members as indicated by the survey.
The Portfolio holder thanked the group for producing the survey and advised that she would distribute this to other Members of the Council to let them know what the Friends group does.  She also commented on the very high response to the survey of 67%.
8. Constitution
The Chair drew the meeting’s attention to the two proposals for changes to the constitution contained in the AGM Information Pack.  
1. Proposals produced and put forward by the committee, dealing mainly with administrative issues.  
2. Proposals produced and put forward by ex-committee member Heather Meggison.  
Taking the alternate proposals first.
Of the four proposals that HM put forward proposals 1 and 2, regrettably, sought to distance the Friends from Rochford District Council by severely curtailing the group’s relationship with Councillors including the Portfolio Holder and removing the right of an RDC Officer to be a member of the Committee.  
It was noted that in the previous item, the meeting agreed the focus for the year ahead, based entirely on the wishes of the majority of members.  The Chair advised that 82% of those who responded to the survey felt it was ‘very important’ to maintain a dialogue with Councillors. An additional 15% felt it was ‘important’.  The Chair also advised the meeting that committee members are unanimous in their wish to work in partnership with RDC at all levels and develop a relationship that encourages the free flow of information, consultation and trust.
The committee had decided previously that it would not be appropriate to consider proposals which were in direct conflict with the focus and objectives highlighted by the majority of the membership in the survey.  Also, these had been confirmed as the way forward for the group in the previous item on the agenda.
Regarding HM’s proposal 3, relating to Events, the Chair advised that the committee is happy to incorporate this wording into their own proposals.
HM’s proposal 4, concurs with that in the committee’s proposals.
The Committee’s proposals
The Chair outlined the major change in the proposals, that should the group be wound up any money remaining should go to a wild life charity, rather than RDC.  The Chair advised that other changes were administrative.
Following discussion from the floor the Chair proposed that the membership accept the committee’s recommended changes to the constitution, along with HM’s wording for events.
Member Tricia Gulley seconded the proposal.
Members voted by show of hands.  The committee’s recommended changes to the constitution, along with HM’s wording for events was accepted.
9. Essex Wildlife Presentation
Neil Sumner, from Essex Wildlife Trust spoke to the meeting about the Trust’s Living Landscape Vision and the way development in the park could take this into account.  He described Essex nature reserves and the need to restore and recreate wildlife rich habitats, linking and reconnecting them with the wider landscape, and the green spaces in towns.  Following his presentation NS took questions.  
The Chair thanked NS for his presentation and noted that some of the proposals outlined sit well with the main objective identified for the coming year, the development of wildlife habitats.
Questions - an additional item.
Questions received prior to the meeting, as requested in the information pack that went out to members, were addressed.  (See attached)
Additional questions asked throughout the evening that did not relate to an Agenda item.
(See attached).
A statement from Heather Meggison – an additional item
The Committee had previously agreed to HM's request to address the meeting about an issue relating to the Park. Due to the lengthy nature of her presentation and pressing time constraints, HM was unable to present all that she wished. However, the key issue concerned the money spent on the Pet Memorial which could have been better invested in infrastructure, namely paths. This is mainly a RDC matter rather than the Friends'. HM offered to make her presentation available to any interested Friend.  
The Chair drew the meeting to a close.  
Thanks were extended to Neil Sumner for his presentation on the Living Landscape, to Cllr  Jo McPherson and to Marcus Hotten.
10. Future Meetings
The meeting was advised that the next AGM may be earlier in the year to avoid the holiday period and the busy ‘end of term’ time for schools.  Members will be advised in good time.
Meeting closed 9:07pm
COPIES of these minutes available to: All Friends of Cherry Orchard Jubilee Country Park, 
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